
Interoffice Memorandum 

TO: 

APPROVED 

BY ORANGE COUNTY BOARD 

OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

DEC 1 5 2015 CA>K\JP 
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Mayor Teresa Jacobs 
-AND-
Board of County Commissioners 

FROM: John Petrelli, Director, CPCU, AIC, ARM 

DATE: December 4, 2015 

SUBJECT: Commutation of Workers Compensation Policy W147269 

In August 2015, Orange County Risk Management was approached by Riverstone Insurance 
Group (Riverstone) about transferring the liability of five (5) remaining open claims back to 
Orange County. Riverstone had previously purchased the liability associated with 
Transamerica Insurance Group (TIG) workers compensation policy W147269. This policy 
covered Orange County employees for the period of 10/1/1993 thru 9/30/1994. Riverstone's 
business model is to purchase old books of business from insurance carriers and either 
directly settle the outstanding claims themselves or look to transfer the losses to another 
entity or back to the self-insured. 

The self-insured retention for this policy was $750,000. There is only one claim of the five 
(5) that Riverstone is currently reimbursing the County on and it is not expected that either of 
the remaining four (4) will require Riverstone to reimburse the County. The remaining 
injured worker is no longer employed with the County and has not been so for over twenty 
(20) years. After reviewing future medical exposures for this claim, the potential for lost 
wages, and ancillary costs, it is expected that the County will pay an additional $600,000 on 
this claim. 

I was able to negotiate a settlement with Riverstone whereby they will pay the County 
$800,000 to transfer the liability of these five (5) claims back to the County. The information 
was presented to and approved by the Risk Management Committee on December 3, 2015 in 
accordance with the authority granted the Risk Management Committee in the Interlocal 
Insuring Agreement. The settlement funds will be placed into the Risk Management loss fund 
to pay future claims associated with losses from this fiscal year. It is expected that these 
funds along with investment income will provide more than sufficient funds to pay the 
liability the County is assuming. 

ACTION REQUESTED: Approval of Ratification of the Risk Management Committee 
approval of the commutation. 


